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OFF THE ROTARY WHEEL

Rotary Club of Altadena

AN AWARD-WINNING NEWSLETTER 

April 13 2017

This WeekThis Week

GreetersGreeters
April 13

Ed Jasnow

April 20
Julius Johnson

The Altadena 
Rotary 
PCC Veteran’s 
Awards
Guest Program Host: 
Craig Cox

by Charlie 

Wilson, 

President

When the Altadena American Legion 

post disbanded, they provided an endow-

ment through Altadena Rotary Charities 

to provide scholarships to veterans at-

tending Pasadena City College.

Pasadena City College has many 

resources to help veterans succeed in 

their studies. The admissions and records 

department employs a GI Certifying Of-

fi cial to help students receive their ben-

efi ts from the Federal Government. The 

counseling department provides course, 

career, health and employment services. 

The Veterans’ Club and Resource 

Center brings like-minded students to-

gether for access to fellowship, tutoring, 

legal services, mentoring, study groups 

and more.

This year we will be awarding fi ve-

veterans a $1500 scholarship each. This 

is a meaningful way to thank them for 

their service and encourage them in 

their studies.

Raising Readers
Taken from Family Talk by Kathy Brandt

I 
began reading to my daughter when she 

was 3 months old — colorful cardboard 

books and soft, squeaky ones. I named 

objects in the pictures while she tried to 

chew on the corners of each page. We read 

as she grew, cuddling in the big, overstuffed 

armchair at the end of day. She cried and I 

shed a tear or two over E. B. White’s Char-

lotte’s Web, found wonder in Scott O’Dell’s 

Island of the Blue Dolphins. Today, my 

9-year-old daughter, a 5th grade student, is 

not to be found without a book in her hand, 

and we still share the books that we read.

Child psychologists and pediatricians say 

that reading to your children is as important 

as providing them with a balanced diet or 

fastening their seat belt. “Language matters 

for everything,” says Frank R. Vellutino, 

PhD, director of the Child Research and 

Study Center at the University of New York. 

“You can’t even interpret and appreciate 

cartoons in the newspaper without a grasp 

of analogy and metaphor.” One must have 

facility with language in order to grasp 

complex ideas, problem-solve, and under-

stand culture. Good readers can uncover 

a culture’s collective knowledge, master 

information, and challenge themselves with 

diffi cult concepts and complex thoughts. 

Parents can help their kids become more 

enthusiastic readers in two ways: 

1) Read with them, and 

2) Leave them alone with good books. 

Read aloud to your children. A study by 

the National Academy of Education and the 

National Institute of Education Commission 

notes, “The single most important activity 

for building the knowledge required for 

eventual success in reading is reading aloud 

to children.”

Your child’s brain grows and develops 

just like the rest of the body; 50 percent of 

the brain develops before age 4. Reading to 

your child is a key way to stimulate mental 

growth and development. It goes beyond 

hearing the story. Children will naturally 

ask questions -- “Why did the character do 

that?” or “What does that mean ”You cannot 

start too early. 

The American Academy of Pediatrics 

recommends reading daily to children, 

beginning at six months of age.
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D
r. Ian Finty, 

an ocean-

o g r a p h e r 

and earth scientist 

at JPL, succinctly 

summed up the 

changes in the oceans and seas of our 

planet earth that can be anticipated over 

the rest of the 21st century. 

These changes will be driven by global 
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warming that climate models predict will 

be 1-3 degrees centigrade. Indeed, some 

models predict 6 degrees centigrade. This 

warming trend — measured since 1880 — 

resulted in a 2.2-degree increase in tempera-

ture between 1880 and 1980. However, for 

the past 37 years the rate of warming has 

increased to six times what it was for the 

previous one hundred years.

This warming is almost exclusively the re-

sult of industrialization and the emission of 

carbon dioxide into the atmosphere to levels 

that have not existed for the past 800,000 

years. These previous levels resulted from 

volcanic activity. Volcanoes have moderated 

their activity since then, but industrialization 

shows no sign of slowing down. At present, 

carbon dioxide levels are 400 parts per 

million and rising. 

Most of the increase in thermal activity 

has taken place in the oceans. This has 

resulted in expansion of the volume of 

sea water which, along with the addition 

of fresh water from polar melting, has 

produced 99 percent of the increase in the 

volume of the oceans. 

Because of this, by the year 2100, 

200,000,000 people who live along the sea 

shore will be threatened. Between one and 

four trillion dollars of property will be en-

dangered. Already the island nations of Na-

uru, Vanuatu, and the Seychelles are being 

evacuated. Shortly, these countries will no 

longer 

e x i s t , 

a n d 

Tangier 

I s l a nd 

in the 

Chesa-

p e a ke 

B a y , 

a l o n g 

with its 

historic 

English 

dialect, 

will also no longer exist. Of our major cities, 

Miami and New Orleans are most likely to 

be awash.

Carbon dioxide entering the atmo-

sphere is absorbed by the oceans only to 

be replaced by even more carbon dioxide 

entering the atmosphere. The oceans are 

overwhelmed by carbon dioxide. But the 

god Neptune will not be outdone. Carbon 

dioxide in water forms orthocarbonic acid 

which reacts with the shells of dead ancient 

sea creatures to form limestone and marble. 

From the latter, Michelangelo produced 

David and Moses. Wondrous to see!
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by Toni Hill, Youth Services Co-Chair 

hairmen’s 
ornerCornerChairmen’s 

RYLA Participants
and Alternates Chosen

EE
ach year our 

Altadena Ro-

tary Club par-

ticipates in a District 

wide program known as RYLA. The RYLA 

program was fi rst held by our District 5300 

in 1987. Rotary Youth Leadership Awards 

(RYLA) is an intensive training program 

for high school juniors throughout our 

District 5300, in which they attend an all 

expense paid three-day weekend camp. 

The students selected are chosen for their 

leadership potential through a competitive 

interview process. Approximately 320 stu-

dents, an equal number of boys and girls, 

all high school juniors, from high schools 

between Pasadena and Las Vegas, will be 

attending this year’s RYLA event.

At the RYLA weekend camp — held this 

year in the mountains near Big Bear, Cal-

ifornia — professionals assist the students, 

already selected for their demonstration of 

early leadership potential, in developing 

those leadership skills. Through such activ-

ities as motivational speakers, team building 

exercises and programs that encourage the 

kids in thinking outside the box. The pro-

gram teaches the students the fundamentals 

of leadership:

• Ethics of positive leadership, 

• Importance of communications skills in 

effective leadership, 

• Leadership in problem solving and 

• Brainstorming, group dynamics and deal-

ing with peer pressure, while building 

self-confi dence and self-esteem.

Each year our Altadena Rotary Club 

sponsors 2 girls and 2 boys from John Muir 

High School to attend the event. We also 

select another 2 girls and 2 boys as alter-

nates who may be able to attend if any of 

the primary candidates is unable to attend. 

Mike Zoeller and I went to Muir a couple 

of weeks ago to interview 9 high school 

juniors. These candidates were chosen for 

interviews by Dr. Nancy Gonzalez Heusser, 

a student counselor at Muir. As Mike will 

attest, this is a very challenging process due 

to the outstanding quality of the students 

interviewed.

After some debate, Mike and I — as 

representatives of Altadena Rotary — chose 

the following students to attend this year’s 

RYLA event: 

• Taicyanna Butler, 

• Brenda Lopez Ardon, 

• Jayson Salvador and 

• Jonathan Stevens. 

In addition, our Club has chosen the 

following alternates who may be able to 

attend this year’s RYLA weekend: 

•  Philomena Loucille Verceles, 

•  Angela De Veyra, 

•  Osman Rodriguez and 

•  Jose Dominguez. 

The students who get to go will be 

traveling to Big Bear by bus early in the 

morning of Friday, April 28, and will be re-

turning by bus on the afternoon of Sunday, 

April 30. Our Club pays for all of the costs 

for the four students to attend the weekend 

leadership program. 

Sometime after the RYLA weekend, we 

will be inviting those students we selected 

and who participated the RYLA program to 

attend one of our Thursday lunch meetings. 

At that time, they will tell us briefl y of their 

experience at RYLA. In appreciation of the 

enormous help that she provides us each 

year in carrying out our RYLA program, we 

will also invite Dr. Nancy Gonzalez Heusser 

to attend the same meeting. We could not 

do this without Heusser’s very generous 

assistance.

 Thank you all for again supporting this 

wonderful Rotary project.
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U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S

Todd Washington Trio  
Blues, Folk, Rock, Soul and Gospel   

January 14, 2017 

Splish Splash Band 
Rock, Jazz and Blues  

February 11

DeRumba  
Spanish Guitar to the beat  

of the Gypsy Rumba  

March 11

600 East Mariposa

Altadena | 626 798 0833

www.AltadenaLibrary.org

Second  
Saturday 
CONCERTS

Listen to great music as you sip 

craft beer and fine wine from The 

Ale House; savor wonderful dishes 

from El Patron and Guerrilla Chef 

Mateo; and sample delectable  

desserts from Sweeter Than Honey

SECOND SATURDAYS

[mostly] 

FROM 6:30 TO 8:30 PM 

AT THE 

ALTADENA  

LIBRARY  

Louis Van Taylor Quintet  
Jazz  

April 8

Michael Haggins Band

Funk and Smooth Jazz  

May 13

The Satisfaction Band  
Dance music Top 40, Latin Rock, 

R&B, Cumbias and Oldies  

June 10


